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Date: Feb. 11, 2019
Time: 6:30 PM
Address: Sand Hill School Community Center, 16 Dewey Ave., Sandwich, MA 02563

Present: Committee Co-Chair: Kevin Sareault

Committee Members: Daryl Crossman, Peter Marancik, John Scott, Joshua McGuire

Attendees: Ralph Vitacco (Planning), Mike Dube (NEMBA), Mike Morrison (Ride Away
Adventures), Scott McGuire

Meeting called to order by Sareault: 6:30 p.m.
Minutes for Jan. 14, 2019, meeting were approved unanimously

Public Comments & Open Discussion
e Morrison and Dube summarized meeting with Town Rec. Dept. on potential Mt. bike
programs for kids, with collaboration between Rec. Dept., NEMBA, Ride Away
Adventures, and the Committee.

Outreach

e Bike Rodeo: Sareault brought up possibility of holding rodeo as part of Family Outdoor
Adventure Day scheduled for April 6 at Oakcrest Cove. Event is open to any group, and
mt. biking is suggested activity. For further discussion with David Collins.

e Mass DOT - Mass Bicycle Transportation Plan: Sareault reminded Committee that
comments are still being accepted.
Other Bike Training/Advocacy Events: no discussion.
Liaisons: Scott will reach out to Brian Bondarek at SPD and invite to future meeting(s).
Newsletter Update: Josh McGuire will provide piece for upcoming Newsletter.

Recent Committee Actions
e The League of American Bicyclists — Bike Friendly Community Application has been
submitted, awaiting review response.
e Sareault noted the Committee’s Annual Report has been submitted on time.

Master Plan updates
e Non-infrastructure recommendation updates: Scott to pursue law enforcement/bicycling
liaison relationship with SPD.
e Vitacco summarized his discussion with Chief Wack re. cyclist using sidewalk along
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particular for kids.

2020 Cape Cod Regional Transportation Plan

e Sareault encouraged all in attendance to review the materials online and provide
comments.

Other

e Crossman recognized passing of Bill Burbank and expressed appreciation for his

contributions to Town, and in particular his involvement in the Committee and advocacy
for the Bicycle and Pedestrian Master Plan.

e Crossman reminded Committee members to complete ethics training.
e Marancik discussed possibility of someone from Committee attending a future C4
meeting. Committee agreed it would be a good idea.
Next meeting: Mar. 11 at Sand Hill School Community Center, 16 Dewey Ave., Sandwich, MA
Adjourn: 7:10 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted by John Scott

Date Approved: April 8, 2019



